
Random thoughts for today
I was strolling around the internet (I don’t surf, that just
goes too fast), and I found a few interesting things.

On this site, I found two t-shirts I liked. The first was with
Bela Lugosi as Dracula holding the head of a more recent movie
vampire (yes, just the head). The saying was “Dracula never
sparkled.” Struck my sense of humor today. The other shirt on
the same site was “Meat is Murder. Quick eat the evidence.” So
today, I guess my humor is heading toward the violent stage.
“Here’s Johnny.” �

Ok, I knew somebody had the list of what emoticons actually
works here. Ok, I found them, thanks again Derek!! Why can’t
all of the various chat area, blog sites, bulletin boards,
social networks, ect. use the same symbols. Why do they work
sometimes and not others. Even being a technical person by
trade, I get sick of technology… �

Are we headed for a new form of the WWW? Kind of discussed
this last night with a friend or few. Mostly about if Facebook
would  start  charging  for  use.  Currently  that  is  just  a
malicious  rumor  floating  around,  but  as  was  said  in  the
conversation, Facebook and other sites like that need some
cash to exist. Now this article is more about premium content,
but I wonder what premium content is. I already pay for my web
access, about as much as I would pay for Cable/Satellite TV,
Cell Phone usage ect., so I wonder how much more this would
eventually cost. Like most people in the middle class, my
budget is strained from all angles. I don’t have pay TV for a
number of reason, but one is I really don’t want to pay for
TV.

If it ever comes to the point that I have to pay for TV, I’ll
stop watching. I’ve said before there isn’t much I want to
watch,  so  it  doesn’t  make  any  difference  to  me.  I  have
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internet access to keep up with friends, family, work and news
of the day. I pay for that access to offset other areas I no
longer use or pay for. If the outlets I use start charging me,
on top of my access charge, I may stop using them. Unless I
become independently wealthy. I can always go to the library
to pick up newspapers and magazines. My taxes go to keep those
organizations functioning, so I will use them. I can use other
means  to  contact  friends  and  family.  But  then  as  I  said
earlier, sometimes the technology bugs me….

In what may be a good use for Ebooks, I found this article.
Textbooks  that  can  be  modified  or  commented  on  by  the
professors/teachers. Cool stuff. I remember in school carting
around a lot of books. And then in college pay tons of money
for lots of books. Of course the teachers would always comment
or add to the material present in the book. This forced the
student to carry even more. I like the idea of getting this
all on an E-book level and allow the students to carry around
less material. Save trees and backaches. Now if they would
only come up with a way to make that stupid textbook cheaper.

One final note. I went to the oriental restaurant on Sunday
with my daughter. My taste buds were so messed up, I left the
fortune cookies in the truck. Since my taste returned today I
ate the cookies. The first fortune I had was “Everything will
now come your way.” The lucky numbers on this fortune just
happened to be the birthdays (day of the month) of my four
daughters, myself and my late wife. That is six numbers. The
estimated jackpot for the Mega Millions jackpot is now 83
million for tonight’s drawing. I met my late wife in 1983… Is
that a sign? I’m not sure I believe in stuff like that, but I
bought the ticket anyway. I used my late wife’s birthday as
the powerball and put the rest of the days in the regular
numbers. One final little note: that combination of numbers
never won the jackpot….
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Because it’s Logical
Those who know me may have different views of me based on
where they see me most often. In the theater, I tend to show
my more creative (silly, strange??) side. At work, I tend to
the serious, more logical side. Some others will see me as a
possible combination of the two. Which is the real me? Well,
both are me. If you meet me, I tend to show the real me. I
don’t believe in putting up fronts for anyone. But I do have
many sides. The theater brings out some of the light hearted
me. Computers will bring out my logical side. Friends can have
get either, depending on the situation. Some may say I have a
sinister side too. In a certain mood, I will talk in many
different voices (I do a pretty good Stitch and Bullwinkle).
Other times I tend to imitate Mr. Spock from Star Trek, not
the voice, but the purely logical side.

Today, I’m leaning toward the Spock side of me. Somethings I
read made me think about recent events in a logical light. I
have read in many places where people who lose a loved one
(especially  widow/ers)  have  or  receive  ‘signs’  from  their
loved one. I don’t believe in that. I’m a logical skeptic in
this. Not to hurt anyone’s feelings, but most of the things I
read  about  can  be  classified  as  coincidence  or  wishful
thinking. After you lose someone you really care about, little
things can bring a lot of comfort.

The one thing I heard about most often are pennies or dimes
found. My first question was why these coins? Why not nickels,
quarters, or Dollar coins? Why not some foreign coin I would
never find around my house. I found coins of all sorts before
any close loved one died, I found them afterwards too. People,
including those who live in my house, drop small coins all the
time without noticing them. I just happen to keep my nose to
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the floor looking for them. Coins really don’t seem to be a
good sign.

Any other sort of natural occurrence fall in the same category
for me. I have seen butterflies all my life and even had them
land on me, having this occur after a death is just the same
thing that happened before. Seeing birds, clouds, rainbows
ect, all have happened throughout my life, happening again is
just that for me.

Then we have the electrical malfunctions. Radios going on
without warning, clocks that haven’t worked starting to work
again. Well, I can’t say this ever happened to me before or
after a loved ones death. For the time being proof/disproof of
this sign is not available. If it happens to you, take it
anyway you like.

Feelings of a person being in the room is one I have the
easiest time explaining. I’ve had that feeling about many
people in my life, some of the time they had died, other times
they were just gone for a period of time. People are creatures
of habit, we tend to expect people and things to be in a
certain place at a certain time. Seeing them there when they
aren’t there could just be replaying old memories. As I said,
I’ve  experienced  this,  but  it  never  felt  like  a  sign.
Especially when I see my younger sister playing drums in my
basement. This was my brother’s house before mine, and my
sister would play the drums quite often. There are times when
playing Beatles’ music, I will see her pounding away on the
drums. In the same way I see other people (living and dead)
where I expect them to be, even if they aren’t there at the
moment. I guess it is sort of a deja-vu thing your brain/eyes
do together. But instead of feeling something happened to you
before, you re-live things that have happened to you.

The last one I’ve heard about are orbs or glowing sections in
photographs. I can’t say I’ve seen things in pictures that I
couldn’t explain or in the digital age remove by taking a new



shot. Lighting, dirty lenses, reflections off all sorts of
objects can cause the effects I’ve seen people claim as signs.
Some people pushing an agenda could make these things happen
on purpose.

It was said that Houdini wanted to get a sign from his mother
after she died. He spent a great deal of time going to mediums
and other mystics in hope of the signs. Everyone he went to,
he proved to be a fraud. It is said that he had a sign
specifically for his wife, if he should die first. There was a
log of controversy as to if this happened at all.

In any event, my lovely wife knew of my logical frame of mind,
and that the above ‘signs’ would never pass my skeptical frame
of mind. If she can give a sign, she hasn’t given one that she
knows will get through. I have a couple of small things in
mind that would definitely prove to be a sign. My wife did
know of them. In the four 1/2 years since her death, these
things have not occurred. And in my mind it’s logical….


